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Dear Sinead.

Thank you for your letter dated May 24th 2013, which you sent in response to the
Committee’s letter which detailed the Committee’s response to the submission of thi

research study.
The Chairman has reviewed your response on behalf of the Committee and has giver

ethical approval to this proposed research study.
Full ethical approval 1s now in place.

Yours sincerely,
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Ms Ursula Ryan /

Secretary
SJH/AMNCH Research Ethics Committee




